
MORE Bibliographic Records & Standards Committee Meeting 

 

IFLS Office 

 

Draft Minutes 02.09.17 

 

Present: Meagan (BL), Marguerite (BO), Barb (DP), Jenny (EC), Julie (EC), Jennifer (NR), 

Alyssa (PF), Jess (PH), Jon (RF), Bridget (MORE, voting, joined late), Deb (MORE), Kathy 

(MORE) 

 

Call to order: Meeting called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Julie, Chair. Quorum established in 

compliance with open meeting laws. 

 

Approval of agenda: motion by Jennifer, second by Julie. Approved. 

 

Approval of minutes from 12.02.16 meeting, after review of Award notes assignments: motion 

by Marguerite, second by Jennifer. Approved. 

 

Announcements from other committees 

Per the Executive Committee’s request: Julie will continue as Chair for 2017. 

 

Current business: 

 

Introduction of new members. Welcome! This is the largest the Committee has been in quite 

some time. 

 

Templates 

Discussion and field-by-field review of the kit and music CD templates and examples. Bridget 

will update with changes. Also, updated examples will be added to the audiobook template. 

 

Marcive 

The Automatic Authority Control has not being working properly due to a problem on the Sierra 

side. Subfield w appearing at the head of 4xx fields in authority records couldn’t be read 

properly. This will be fixed in Sierra release 3.0, which we will move to in the next month or so. 

Until then, the subfield needs to be moved to the end of the field. Marcive will shift this for new 

records; Kathy will work on cleaning up existing problems. 

 

MARC fields 

380 standardized list: Pick one of the following three terms: 

Motion picture 

Television program 

Made-for-TV movie 

 

Singular form, no end-of-field punctuation, no |2. If your material doesn’t fit this list, do not 

include a 380. 

 



Owning vs. Lending 

Jennifer has drafted a statement detailing the Committee’s concerns should MORE switch from 

following owning library lending rules to following pick-up location lending rules. Discussion of 

various ramifications. One of the main issues is the effort involved in rewriting all of the loan 

rules. A location code could no longer be part of the loan rule. Each login location served would 

have to have all possible incoming itypes listed under each loan rule. Jennifer will circulate the 

statement to the Committee for comments and revise it. If we need to have this ready before our 

next scheduled meeting, we will have to call a special meeting to take formal action. 

 

Next meeting 

 

Game and DVD templates 

Local Subject Headings 

Owning vs. Lending 

 

Next meeting date: Thursday, May 11, 2017, 10 a.m. (location TBD) 

 

Meeting adjourned: 12:28 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted, 

 

Jon George 

River Falls Public Library 

 

 

 

 


